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September 14, 2020 
 
Via e-mail:  info@nirb.ca 
 
Ms. Karen Costello 
Executive Director 
Nunavut Impact Review Board  
P.O. Box 1360 
Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0  
 
Dear Ms. Costello: 
 

Re:  NIRB File No. 08MN053 –Draft Agenda for the NIRB Community Roundtable and 
Pre-Hearing Conference for Baffinland Iron Mines Corp’s “Phase 2 Development” 
Project Proposal 

 
We are writing in response to the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) letter of September 9, 
2020 with the following information on behalf of Dr. Zacharias Kunuk and the Nunavut 
Independent Television Network (NITV). 
 
Draft Agenda  
 
We have no comments on the draft agenda at this point.    
 
Representatives 
 
In terms of representatives, we intend on having the following representatives attend these 
meetings at the following locations: 
 
• Dr. Zacharias Kunuk – Pont Inlet 
• Lloyd Lipsett (advisor) – Ottawa Hub 
• Isabelle Gilles (advisor) – Ottawa Hub  
 
In addition, NITV would like to work with the NIRB to be able to record and broadcast the 
Community Roundtable and Pre-Hearing Conference in Inuktitut for local community audiences.  
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In this regard, we would like to send one or two technical staff to accompany Dr. Kunuk to Pond 
Inlet for purpose of filming and recording.   
 
Comments 
 
We have no comments at this point beyond what we have stated in our previous correspondence, 
particularly about the importance of Inuktitut translation.  We appreciate the NIRB’s attention to 
this point in the Technical Meetings that began by teleconference this morning, as well as your 
commitment to ensure that simultaneous translation interpretation will be available between 
the “hubs” for the Community Roundtable and Pre-Hearing Conference. 
 
Yours truly, 

 
 
Lloyd Lipsett 
Advisor to Dr. Kunuk and NITV 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


